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Secretary-Treasurer Report
Robert Wakefield

Welcome to the 85th Tennessee State Convention!  As president of Branch 32, let me welcome you all to the beautiful Drury Plaza Hotel for our convention this year!

As I look back over the past couple of years, a lot has changed in the USPS.  A lot.  We are starting to see more and more people get involved with NAPS just because of the severe environment EAS employees are facing.
This growth has been impressive.

Branch 32, Branch 41, Branch 97, Branch 165 and Branch 245 total membership averaged 513 total members in 2023.
In 2024, that number has grown to an average of 606 members.  
You are doing a tremendous job in gaining members.  But there are still folks out there who are not in NAPS.

Let me encourage all of you to continue to sign people up for NAPS.  We can make that number go even higher in 2025-2027.
Sign up a new member today!

Robert Wakefield

Secretary Treasurer, TN State Branch 
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